

## Environmental Utilities Administration

2005 Hilltop Circle Roseville, California 95747

May 13, 2016



Felicia Marcus, Chair State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Transmitted via email to the Clerk to the State Water Board at commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov.

Re: Comment Letter – May 18, 2016 BOARD MEETING (Conservation Extended Emergency Regulation)

Dear Chair Marcus and Board Members D'Adamo, Doduc, Moore and Spivey-Weber:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed revised Conservation Extended Emergency Regulation. The City of Roseville supports the proposed revised Conservation Extended Emergency Regulation, as an appropriate, pragmatic and fair way to respond to areas that have recovered from the drought, but also recognizes and provides the appropriate tools to manage drought conditions that still exists in the state.

Additionally, the proposed revised Conservation Extended Emergency Regulation recognizes the local water supply reliability investments Roseville has made over many years and allows those water supply reliability investments to provide their intended benefits in the face of an uncertain future.

As we have expressed to you in the past, Roseville has demonstrated its commitment to water use efficiency for many years, regardless of water supply conditions, and that commitment to continually improve water use efficiency will not waiver moving forward.

Thank you again for your willingness to engage in thoughtful dialogue with the water community in an effort to appropriately address the drought and your partnership in advancing locally effective tools that result in improved water use efficiency in California.

Sincerely,

Richard D. Plecker, P.E.

**Environmental Utilities Director** 

himmed D. Puns

Members of the Roseville City Council Roseville City Manager Rob Jensen Senator Jim Nielsen Assemblywoman Beth Gaines John Woodling, Executive Director, Regional Water Authority